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Judge’s Ruling Against EPA on Water Rule A Victory for Golf,  

Superintendents Association Says 
By John Strege 

www.golfdigest.com 

August 28, 2015 

 

A federal judge issued a temporary injunction against the Environmental Protection Agency enacting the Clean Water Rule in 13 

states, a victory for golf, the Golf Course Superintendents Association of America said. 

 

“We’re excited about it,” Rhett Evans, CEO of GCSAA, 

said Friday. “The association and the golf industry have 

been trying to combat this for quite some time now.” So 

have other industries, including agriculture and energy 

entities. 

 

Their objection was that the Clean Water Rule would 

have significantly expanded the authority of the EPA 

and Army Corps of Engineers beyond “navigable water-

ways” that it regulates under the Clean Water Act that 

has been in place since 1972. 

 

Evans said the bill was unfair, calling it “an overreach of 

the federal government. We already have mechanisms at 

the state and local levels. And instead of just navigable 

waterways, they widened it to include irrigation ditches 

and even run-off streams that may be dormant for much 

of the year. The implication from a business standpoint, 

to have to get a permit any time you’re spraying anything or moving dirt, is absurd.” 

 

The 13 states, led by North Dakota, had asked the court to intervene. “Once the rule takes effect, the states will lose their sover-

eignty over intrastate waters that will then be subject to the scope of the Clean Water Act,” U.S. District Judge Ralph Erickson 

wrote in his order. “Immediately upon the rule taking effect, the rule will irreparably diminish the states’ power over their wa-

ters.” 

Nine other lawsuits involving an additional 16 states that have been filed in opposition to the Clean Water Rule are pending. 

Meanwhile, the EPA is “basically making a statement that it is only those 13 states,” Evans said. “They have said that all systems 

are go as it relates to the other states.” 

 

Evans made it a point to note that the GCSAA “certainly wants clean water. But we feel what’s already in place has been work-

ing,” he said.  

 

The GCSAA, meanwhile, remains in support of Senate Bill 1140, the “Federal Water Quality Protection Act.” “The bill requires 

the Department of the Army and the Environmental Protection Agency, in the interest of protecting traditional navigable waters 

from water pollution, to adhere to certain principles and take specified actions in proposing any regulation revising the definitions 

of ‘waters of the United States’ and ‘navigable waters,’” the bill summary reads. 

 

“As an association, we were not pleased with how this rule developed, and we will continue to support legislation to withdraw the 

rule, including Senate Bill 1140, which aims to get impacted stakeholders a seat at the table to develop a new rule that creates 

more certainty and bright lines,” Chava McKeel, GCSAA director of government relations, said in a news release. 

 

http://www.golfdigest.com/contributor/john-strege
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President’s Message 
 

     Greetings! 
 

     Another month passes and aeration season is in full swing for most courses. As usual, the timing of 

aeration for me this year coincided with the hottest week of the year! I know that one of these years I’ll 

get a break. Anyway we are on the good side and recovering well so I’m looking forward to a good (and 

easy!) fall. Depending on your schedule, I hope aeration has gone, or will go, as planned for you. 
 

     Typically during the summer the Association is quiet as everyone is busy keeping their turf alive. As 

promised last month we have been working on something different for September. Hopefully you have 

seen the sign-up for the PSU - Buffalo game on the 12th. Right now we have about twelve signed up, so 

we are on our way to filling the bus. We picked an early game as tickets were cheaper to make it more 

cost effective and coupled with our sponsors help make it a very inexpensive trip. The early date also 

made sure there was some time between the trip and the golf meeting at Iron Valley at the end of the 

month. It looks like a fun trip so I’m hoping for a good turn out. 
 

     As for important stuff. In case you were not aware the Clean Water Rule (WOTUS) was set to take 

effect on August 28th.  A federal judge has blocked it and while it does not mean it has officially gone 

away, at the very least it means that it can be looked at again or best case, get thrown out completely. 
 

http://www.gcsaa.org/newsroom/news-releases/2015/august/federal-judge-blocks-new-clean-water-rule 
 

     I’m looking forward to seeing everyone soon either on the bus to Happy Valley or golfing at Iron 

Valley! 

        Alan 

President 

Alan FitzGerald  

LedgeRock Golf Club 

610-777-9890 

alan@ledgerockgolf.com 

 

Vice President 

Chad R. Oxenreider  

Galen Hall Country Club 

717-484-2523 

grnsmower@aol.com 

 

Secretary/Treasurer 

Brian L. Ahrens  

Reading Country Club 

610-779-8888 

Brian@readingcountryclub.com 

 

Past President/Social 

Rebecca Matis Clark  

Blue Ridge Country Club 

717-545-5593  

turfgirl03@aol.com 

 

Cody Frederick 

LedgeRock Golf Club 

610-777-9890 

chody87@yahoo.com 

 

Jeff Green 

jeffreygreen2011@yahoo.com 

   

 

Stuart Hartman 

Lederach Golf Club 

215-513-9877 

shartman@lederachgolfclub.com 

 

John Long   

The Links at Gettysburg 

443-643-5050 

psuturf@yahoo.com 

 

Kevin Skarbek 

Berkshire Country Club 

610-374-2952 

kevinskarbek@yahoo.com 

 

Affiliates 

Donald G. Dodson   

ddodson392@aol.com 

 

Thomas Mahute 

tmahute@fisherandson.com 

 

Executive Director/Newsletter Editor 

Wanda S. Fry 

717- 279-0368 

cpgcsa@hotmail.com 

 

PAST PRESIDENTS 
George Morris 

Ed Tabor 

Riley E. Heckert 

Richard T. Funk 

Harry L. Latshaw 
Daniel L. Snowberger 

Charles A. Barley 

Richard Wilt 

Fred N. Baker 

Richard J. Suttles 

John J. Boyd 

Y. Lewis Payson 

C. William Black, CGCS 

Dwight H. Brubaker 

Byron F. Knoll 

Michael Wilt 
Charles H. Cadiz, CGCS 

Kenneth R. Dietrich, CGCS 

Michael C. Hair 

Cameron G. Henderson 

James N. MacLaren 

David P. Portz, CGCS 

John P. McCormick 

David C. Weitzel, CGCS 

Fred Heinlen 

Terry L. Wueschinski, CGCS 

Greg Borzok 

Gregory C. Fantuzzi, CGCS 
James W. Jones 

William G. Wall 

Robert Beyer, CGCS 

Jeffrey L. Fry, CGCS 

John A Chassard 

David M. Rafferty 

Anthony P. Goodley, CGCS 

Samuel R. Snyder, CGCS 

John Dougherty 

H. Jim Loke, CGCS 

John L. Gehman 
Theodore S. Zabrenski 

Thomas C. Ocepek, CGCS 

Daniel W. Achenbach 

William E. Brooks 

William P. Ramsey 

Faron J. Stoops 

John M. Colo 

Daniel Brickley 

Matthew W. Strader 

Stephen J. Ludwig, CGCS 

Faron J. Stoops 
Barry Bollinger 

Rebecca Matis Clark 

  Membership News 
      
     We would like to welcome the fol-

lowing new member to CPGCSA. 
 

Timothy Riismendel ……….Class AF 

Account Manager, Atlantic Irrigation 
   
     If you know of anyone who is 

interested in membership into the 

association, please have them contact 

Wanda at 717-279-0368. 
 

Membership information is also available  

on the Central Penn website at:  

www.cpgcsa.org 
 

Congratulations to Chase Rogan  

on the birth of his son,  

Fitzgerald (Fitz) McNeal Rogan  

http://www.cpgcsa.org
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 + 

                                

Penn State 

Vs. 

Buffalo 

 

Join Us for Penn State Football! 

 

$50.00/person 

 

Bus, Football Tickets, Suds, Grub 

and more! 

= FUN! 

 
 

                                                                                                       
     

(For your convenience -- We are looking to depart from a Hotel parking lot in Harrisburg for those who want to 

stay after the game and drive home on Sunday.  We will have this info shortly.) 

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 

Penn State Football - Reservation Form  

 

Name: ____________________________      Course/Company: _________________________ 

 

     _____ # of Tickets 

       

                     Deadline for Reservations:    September 5, 2015 

Mail To:  Wanda S. Fry, 1314 Porter Avenue, Scranton, PA 18504 
Checks Payable to:  CPGCSA or PayPal Payment at www.cpgcsa.org 

 717-279-0368         cpgcsa@hotmail.com 

September 12th 
 

Leaving Harrisburg  

approx. 7:00 AM 

 

file:///C:/Users/CPGCSA/Documents/Monthly%20Meeting%20Info/Reservation%20Form%20-%20September%20Meetings/www.cpgcsa.org
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Weather and Fairy Ring in 2015 

 
On golf courses in Central Pennsylvania, fairy ring symptoms started showing-up in mid-August in 2015.  Typically, fairy ring has 

been observed in late June, but usually by July it’s a raging outbreak of dark green rings (type II symptoms) and necrotic, wilted, 

and often dead circles of turf (type I).  April and May was considered to be “dry” with low rainfall amounts measured in the Central 

Pennsylvania region.  June was a “wetter-than-normal” month, with July and August with lower rainfall amounts compared to re-

cent years.  Basically, this ‘dry-wet-dry’ weather pattern seemed to favor the development of the fairy ring fungus, and trigger its 

destructive ways as observed on golf courses in mid-August.   

 

 
 
Many fungicide products are labeled for fairy ring control, so be sure to read the labels carefully for application rates, timings, and 

any instructions on curative control.  A good curative approach is to first “poke holes” in the affected fairy ring area, and even go 

several feet beyond the site.  It is important to get air through the thatch and into the rootzone, and a soil surfactant helps overcome 

hydrophobic conditions that develop in the soil and thatch. A fungicide can provide a “knock-out” blow to the fungus, but cultural 

practices are needed to get turf on the road to recovery.  “Aerification season” is upon us, so hang in there until then and get that 

cool-season turfgrass growing and healthy again. 

    

 
Mike Fidanza, Ph.D., is a Professor of Plant and Soil Sciences at Penn State Berks Campus, Reading, PA.  

 Email: maf100@psu.edu  Twitter: @MikeFidanza 

Severe type I fairy ring showed-up on 

this driving range on August 11th (golf 

course from an undisclosed location in 

Central Pennsylvania). 
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Platinum Sponsors 

Silver Sponsors 

Bronze Sponsors 

Gold Sponsors 
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The Green Sheet 
1314 Porter Avenue 
Scranton, PA  18504 
cpgcsa@hotmail.com 

www.cpgcsa.org 

 

2015 CPGCSA Meeting Schedule 
 
 

September 29 
Golf Championship 

Iron Valley Golf Course 

 

October 
Oktoberfest Open 

Galen Hall Golf Course 


